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Executive Committee Meeting Minutes
October 1, 2020
Teams

Present:  D. Lee, E. Belfrage, F. Willson, P. Smith, C. Rose, C. Baldridge
Absent:  G. Rozich
Staff:  S. Dring
Board Action Items:

· Dr. Lee made a motion to approve the September 2020 Meeting Minutes. Frank seconded. All approved.
· The committee agreed that Tim Lecklider has been a great asset to the organization and they will ask him to serve another two-year term.

Detailed Minutes:

I.  Welcome/Call Meeting to Order

a. Approval of August Meeting Minutes – Dr. Lee welcomed the group to the October Executive Committee Meeting. Dr. Lee made a motion to approve the September 2020 Meeting Minutes. Frank seconded. All approved.
II.  Financials


a. Bed Tax Revenue – Visit Dublin’s fiscal year ended June 30 and bed tax decreased 23% for the entire fiscal year. Since the pandemic started in March, bed tax revenue was down 81% during the same timeframe in 2019. In the month of May 2020, bed tax decreased 89% vs. May 2019. The August Bed Tax (July bed nights) was $63,180.92 compared to $129,959 in 2019 which is a decrease of 51.3 percent. Based on budget projections, after two months there is a budget surplus of $64,607.

b. Balance Sheet – Staff provided the financials earlier in the week and the committee reviewed and discussed. The current total in the checking and saving accounts through September is $302,868.52. Account receivables total $46,850 due to the billing for the 2021 Partnership Program. It is Visit Dublin’s policy to have at least 15 percent of the overall budget for the reserve fund and the reserve fund balance stands at $200,943.06. The organization received a CARES Act Loan for $80,300.
c. P&L – Through September, total expenses year-to-date stand at 33.6 percent and the total incomes year-to-date stand at 54.4 percent.
III.  Committee Discussion Items

a. Revenue Projections – Based on current data and traveler intentions, bed tax revenue projections for the remainder of the year is a 60 percent decrease. Staff has started to work on creating a budget for the next cycle – January – June 2021. Scott anticipates it will be conservative and remain in the 60 percent decrease range.
b. City of Dublin Grant – Scott noted that he has a meeting scheduled with Dana McDaniel, Colleen Gilger and Matt Stiffler with the City of Dublin on October 19 to discuss the “Downtown Dublin Economic Development” proposal. The funding ask is $175,000. The proposal is based on continuing the momentum and the initiatives already in place by the Bureau to help the local Dublin economy, maintain jobs and the vibrancy in Downtown Dublin. 
Objectives include: Generate revenue and jobs for Downtown Dublin restaurants and retail; Continue established and proven Visit Dublin initiatives to attract Dublin and central Ohio residents to Downtown Dublin through targeted marketing and public relations efforts; Centralize current efforts by various organizations (HDBA, City of Dublin, Crawford Hoying) to establish improved collaboration, communication and efficiencies; Create or enhance 2-3 signature events that supports all Downtown Dublin (based on safety mandates). 
A few of the deliverables feature: Launch promotional campaigns to support retail and restaurants (Ex: Picnic Packs); Create and promote safety measures in the area; Secure local, statewide, and national media featuring Downtown Dublin; Dedicated Downtown Dublin content on website, blog, social media; Create a Downtown Dublin destination video; Expand annual and beneficial events that will generate traffic and vibrancy to the Downtown Dublin area; Create new events and programming to benefit Downtown Dublin and highlighting Riverside Crossing Park; Work with City of Dublin Staff to develop event policy for Riverside Crossing Park; Assist in promotional and logistical efforts as needed for DORA

Specific measurable goals will be created once a budget is determined. Results and progress reports will be provided weekly to Dublin City Council. 
There is also a meeting scheduled to discuss Visit Dublin’s unified brand concept for the entire City. Included in that meeting with Scott is the City of Dublin, Dublin Arts Council and Chamber of Commerce.

c. 2021 Board of Directors – The Committee reviewed the Board of Directors slate for 2021. The only Board Member whose term ends this year is Tim Lecklider. The Committee would like Scott to ask Tim if he would serve another two-year term. Dr. Lee’s term as Board President will end on December 31, 2021. The President-Elect is Gerrilyn Rozich.
The committee agreed that Tim Lecklider has been a great asset to the organization and they will ask him to serve another two-year term.
d. Hybrid Board Meetings – Scott asked the committee if they had any experience or interest in pursuing a Hybrid Board Meeting in the future – which would include a portion of Board Members meeting in person and a portion meeting virtually.
IV.  Executive Director Report

a. Visit Dublin Transition – The official transition from the Dublin Convention & Visitors Bureau to Visit Dublin occurred today. Scott and David presented to Dublin City Council on September 14 and made the announcement to them at that time. All social channels have been changed and an official announcement was released this afternoon along with a video highlighting past logos of the organization since its inception in 1988.
b. Partnership Program – The new Partnership Program has been launched to offer new opportunities for partners and generate additional revenue for the organization. The previous program was focused on purchasing an ad in the Destination Guide, which will not be created in 2021. The program is based upon an annual partnership of $300 that includes all the benefits that has been offered in the past, such as promotional opportunities, participation into campaigns, listing on website, social media presence and much more. There are also several additional opportunities for additional sponsorships, such as e-newsletter sponsor, website header sliders, social media posts sponsor, etc. Also offering featured sponsors for Fairy Door and Celtic Cocktail Trails and Visitor and Information Center. The Dublin hotel partnership was also lowered to $1,000 for 2021.
c. Outdoor Dining – Scott has been part of the Ohio Restaurant Association Task Force to identify ideas to extend outside dining during the fall and winter months. Restaurants are only at 50-70 percent capacity and eliminating outdoor dining will impact sales dramatically. Some of the ideas include temporary tenting, igloos (as used at the AC Marriott in Downtown Dublin), various heating units, etc. Scott noted that there really is no silver bullet to resolve the issue and restaurants will need to determine if the investment is worth the potential sales.
d. 2021 Budget, Sales/Marketing Plan – Staff has created a timeline for creation and approvals of the 2021 Budget and Sales and Marketing Plan. Staff is recommending creating another six-month Budget and Sales & Marketing Plan that would be from January – June 2021. The proposed budget will be presented to the Executive Committee for discussion on November 11 with Board approval on December 7.
e. Staff Reviews – Staff reviews will be facilitated in November. The Committee will review the budget at that time to determine if salary adjustments will be made.
V.  Other
· Board of Trustees Meeting – Monday, October 5 at Noon, Teams
· Executive Committee Meeting – Wednesday, November 4 at 4 p.m., Teams

“People in our places, feet on our streets, heads in beds”
